TOWN OF SNOW HILL, MARYLAND
Life on the River

WORK SESSION






July 30, 2019
A Work Session of the Mayor and Town Council of Snow Hill, Maryland was held at the Train Station on Tuesday July 30, 2019 with Mayor Gary Weber presiding and called to order at 4:30pm.   
PUBLIC OFFICIALS PRESENT

Mayor Gary Weber; Councilwoman Alison Gadoua, and Councilwoman LaToya Purnell and Councilwoman Melissa Weidner
STAFF PRESENT

Tammy Simpson, Executive Assistant
*********************************************************************************

PUBLIC MEETING JULY 30, 2019
Mayor Gary Weber announced a public meeting to be held August 7th at the SHHS auditorium.  This meeting will be an opportunity for the townspeople of Snow Hill to express their opinions and ideas for the currently town owned PNC Bank building on River Street.
· Council woman Gadoua suggested a sign-up sheet for speakers.  In addition, she questioned how we can provide a voice to people who either do not show up or are too timid to speak publicly

· Mayor Weber also suggested a time limit on speaking

· Mayor Weber would like the head table to be set up on the floor with podium and microphones for the speakers

· Tammy Simpson will meet with the custodian prior to the meeting time and set up the room

· Councilwoman Gadoua would like the information put on Facebook and the website

· Councilwoman Weidner will put the information on Facebook and Ann Gibb will be asked to put the information on the website

BUDGET AMENDMENT
A budget amendment that was previously passed for a new well/pump system on Coulbourne Lane was signed by all council members and the Mayor
· Councilwoman Weidner asked if and when it is appropriate to put information such as upgrades to infrastructure items on Facebook.  She will check with department heads to make sure it is appropriate

ITERIM TOWN MANAGER
Mayor Weber announced that David Deutch from MML will be coming in as an interim manager for the town.  Mr. Deutch is originally the Town Manager of Bowie and in his retirement has been helping the municipality of Sheverly.  Mayor Weber will be meeting with him Monday.
· Councilwoman Gadoua asked of the status of the last person who was slated for the position

· Mayor Weber explained that the salary was too low and that candidate is no longer interested in the position.

· Mayor Weber and Councilwoman Gadoua agreed that the position would be re-advertised
PARK GRANT MONEY
Recently Ann Gibb applied for grant monies to renovate items at Stugis Park.  The grant was denied based on the fact that the renovation did not include playground type equipment, or equipment to “get Marylander’s Moving”

· Councilwoman Weidner spoke about Kayak Rack’s and the need for them at both parks.  She has seen many good examples and the rack slips could be rented seasonally to individuals.  She, with the help of Doug White, will put a proposal together regarding rack placement, build, rentability and cost.
· Councilwoman Gadoua reflected upon whether or not installing these racks would require a new code section amendment.  In addition, she stated that it would be nice if the town could start enforcing the existing code section regarding boats.

LOAN PROCESSES AND PROCEDURES
Mayor Weber discussed his issues with the current Town Loan Process for small businesses.  He stated that the loan given to Mirror Salon, while back up with an existing loan repayment track record, was not given more careful consideration based on the lack of collateral to loan amount.  Mayor Weber would like a better and more hands-off approach to the process.  Perhaps relying on a bank executive to review the loan.

· Councilwoman Gadoua wanted to clarify that if a bank executive reviewed and recommended the loan.  The Town Council still had the ultimate right to “approve”

· Mayor Weber confirmed this idea and says the ultimate goal is have the requestor vetted before presentation to Council

CITIZENS COMMITTEES
Mayor weber discussed the possible formation of new “Citizen Committee’s”

· FINANCE COMMITTEE: Mayor Weber thinks that the investment return seems low and would like to form the Finance Committee to look into and recommend future investment opportunities.  With the understanding that we do not want to expose our funds to undo risk.

· RIVER WALK COMMITTEE: Mayor Weber would like to revisit this old idea.  This has been in the Strategic Plan and we can take what land we have and try to connect to the State’s proposed “Hiking and Biking Trail”.  He would like it to extend from downtown to Byrd Park. He would like to include paving, lighting, signage, landscaping and thinks a committee working on it is a great way to start.

· Councilwoman Gadoua is in support of this idea, however, she wanted to reiterate that there is no strong commitment on the State of Maryland’s part. The Mayor replied that behind the scene there has been much work done and they should be settling on land by the end of August.

· BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE: Councilwoman Weidner would like to tie the community together and she has noticed area of much trash and debris.  Behind Morgan’s Run, on the service road behind the High School.  She, along with Dave Gebhart and Daniel Freeman will spearhead this committee and organize kids to help in clean up and by doing so will earn service hours.  These children could also help older citizens with fall clean up.  Councilwoman Weidner said she would do some investigating and report back.

· CHARTER UPDATE COMMITTEE: Mayor Weber states that the charter is outdated and often confusing.  A committee that perhaps involved an attorney would be helpful in updating items to reflect the new digital world would be good, remembering to not leave behind those that are not “technologically” able.  In that vein, Mayor Weber feels like direct mail is the best means of communication. Councilwoman Purnell added that not only the citizens but the council should also take part in that committee.  Perhaps in the beginning just the council and an attorney.  Though she hopes townspeople will get involved as well.  Mayor Weber stated, as a reminder, all discussion regarding the Charter should be done in open forum, it is the “people’s document”.  Mayor Weber stated that while he served on the Planning and Zoning Board they revamped the entire code with the help of a paid consultant.

· All of these committees are listed in the open letter the Mayor had sent out and he is very hopeful to receive a good response.

DILAPIDATED BUILDINGS

Councilwoman Gadoua requested that Kevin and Monty be present at the next work session to revisit the subject of the dilapidated buildings.  An update would be appreciated as two Martin Street properties are under scrutiny at the moment.

· One the subject of a property located next to the King’s property, Mayor Weber says they will go inside, see if any of it can be salvaged

· Councilwoman Weidner was in that home in the 80’s and says it is architecturally interesting and should be saved if possible

PETIT STREET
Councilwoman Purnell asked Mayor Weber the status of his Petit St. property.  Mayor Weber stated there is an open permit and will be repaired if at all possible.  Otherwise is will be leveled.  Councilwoman Purnell stated that she would prefer it be rehabilitated as there are not enough residential properties in that area. However, Councilwoman Purnell asked Mayor Weber to check on his permit, as she thinks it has expired.
WILLOW STREET
Councilwoman Purnell said she heard about a developer that was interested in the town owned property on Willow Street.  This developer wants to turn the property into apartments.  Mayor Weber will approach him about continuing with the process.

BUSINESSES UPDATE

Councilwoman Gadoua asked Mayor Weber for an update on the Tavern.  Mayor Weber stated that the building and business are under contract set to settle in a week’s time. Councilwoman Gadoua stated that it is frustrating that Mayor Weber, as a real estate agent, cannot share more information and that townspeople have more information about incoming businesses than she does. However, she is happy a business is moving in.

Mayor Weber announced that Delvichio’s Bakery will be opening very soon and they will be participating in First Friday with pre packaged goods.  
Riverhouse Inn will start very soon with breakfast and they are looking to get their beer and wine license and eventually open as a pool bar.  
COMMUNICATION
Councilwoman Purnell still fells like there is a lack of communication between council and the Mayor and she is not happy about that.  As an example, she pointed out the hiring of Tammy Simpson.  Mayor Weber stated that Mrs. Simpson is not permanent, she does not receive benefits and was brought on as an interim to help an overwhelmed Town Hall staff. Mayor Weber apologized if it seemed like there was a lack of confusion, however he has much on his plate as do the employees at Town Hall and a remedy needed to be made.  
· Councilwoman Purnell noted that she is available to come to Town Hall and help, she is close by and she wants to be of service if needed.  She stated that she was hurt by the decision to hire Mrs. Simpson’s firm.

· Councilwoman Gadoua wanted to make sure we are all on the same page.

· Mayor Weber state that hopefully we will have a Town Manager very soon and communication will pick up.

· Tammy Simpson spoke regarding her position, mission and qualifications.

Councilwoman Purnell announced that the shirts should be here Saturday and that perhaps the funds earned from the sale of the shirts should go to promotions for National Night Out etc.

Councilwoman Weidner thinks we need name tags stating their name, and position.  She would like it to have the old logo.

· Councilwoman Gadoua wanted it known that the building with the old logo would not be painted over with the new logo.

The floor was opened to discussion: Nothing from the floor
Mayor Weber adjourned the work session at 5:30pm. 
Respectfully submitted:
Tammy Simpson, Executive Assistant 

